CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
October 1, 2024
5:53 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members John Lawrence, Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Caleb
Pope, Greg South, David Ivey, and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the minutes were
presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved as presented.
Caleb Pope seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.

The bills totaling $445,619.01 were then presented for consideration for payment. Richard Williams
made the motion that the bills be approved as presented. David Ilvey seconded the motion and the bills
were approved for payment. Terry Kiser abstained.

Resolution 2024-16 was the next item on the agenda. Richard Williams made the motion to approve
Resolution 2024-16. David Ivey seconded the motion and the motion carried.

There were no Visitor comments.
In Council reports, John Lawrence had no report.
Richard Williams had no report.

Jubal Feazell made a motion to place the Gov Deals money into a separate account. Terry Kiser
seconded the motion and the motion carried. Greg South voted NO.

Caleb Pope wanted to let everyone know that the Chief Ladiga Band Competition would be October 12
at 12:00 pm. He appreciates all City workers.

Greg South had no report.

David lvey wanted the Council to come up with ideas to help with an employee cost saving policy. He
sent the Council a list of his proposed changes and asked all to review and come up with additional
thoughts.

Terry Kiser had no report.

Clerk Hinton told the Council that the candidates for the two library positions have been interviewed
and those positions would be filled soon. He also told them about the spread sheet for the Gov Deals
items. It listed each department with their respective totals.

In the Mayor’s comments he wanted to tell everyone about the Band Competition that will be on
October 12. He told the Council that the Maintenance Department is still working on the Café. The Crap
Run will be October 5. He included in the packet information about a Freedom Rally that will be October
5 also. He appreciates all the City workers for the work they do. He also thanked the Council for the



work they do. In closing, he told of the recent storm damage that we have had and how all departments
worked together.

With no other business to come before the Council, Caleb Pope made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:10 pm.



